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Upcoming: Picnic for International Students: 
6:00 p.m. Tuesday, August 17 
McIntosh Reserve, Pavilion 3 

 
The annual picnic for UWG’s international students takes the place 
of the general meeting this month.  The International Department is 
coordinating the event and will provide fried chicken, drinks, and 
paper products.  Members are asked to bring vegetable casseroles, 
fruits, and desserts, in addition to items for the “Lending Box” 
maintained for the students.  Everyone is urged to attend, and 
spouses and guests are invited.  Call Elaine Shivers, 770-854-4073, 
if you have questions.  

 
International Students’ Picnic  

Tuesday, August 17 
6:00 p.m. 

McIntosh Reserve 
 

GaFWC Institute  
August 20-21 

Athens 
 

Good Samaritan House Opening 
Wednesday, August 25 
11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 
Anne Hill Book Club 

Thursday, September 2 
10:00 a.m. 

Ginny McGee’s House 
 

Labor Day 
Monday, September 6 

Fly your flag! 
 

Board Meeting 
Thursday, September 9 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Hospice Yard Sale 
Saturday, September 18 

8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
Hospice Office, 710 Dixie St. 

 
Salad Luncheon & Silent 

Auction 
Tuesday, October 5 

First United Methodist Church 
 

GaFWC State Convention 
April 21-25, 2005 

Jekyll Island 
 

TOPS 
Every Monday 
1:00-2:00 p.m. 

TMC Women’s Center 
 

Line Dancing 
Every Tuesday & Thursday 

10:00-11:30 a.m. 
CAC Pilot Auditorium 

 

 
Actions Taken by Board on August 12 

 

• Voted to make the Ferst Reading Program a whole-club 
project 

• In a called meeting of the CCWC Foundation, voted to 
add the Ferst Reading Program to the CCWC 
Foundation’s projects and to set up an account within the 
Community Foundation for CCWC’s reading program 
funds. Voted to make the approved signatures for 
transactions with the Community Foundation those of the 
Club president and treasurer. 

 

 

Silent Auction 
 

The Home Life Department has begun to collect donations for the 
silent auction to be held with our salad luncheon on October 5.  
Members are encouraged to contribute!  If you have a donation or 
know a business that might contribute, please contact Sandra Law 
(770-834-9019) or Nancy Tunnell (770-834-4419).  New items or 
items considered “antiques” are preferred.   

Club Concerns 
 

Beverly Britt, Edith Maxwell, and Eugenia Johnson 
 
 



Letter of Thanks 
 

Dear Ladies, 
Thank you so much for your cards, calls, food, 
visits, and prayers during the illness and loss 
of our dear husband and father.  May God 
bless each of you. 
  Edith Maxwell and Family 
 

Back to Sunset Hills 
 

Starting in September, we will be meeting 
again at the Sunset Hills Country Club.  Lunch 
will be $10.00.  Members who want to pay in 
advance can pay $40.00 for September 
through December.  Some of you have 
balances from spring.  Karen will be glad to 
verify your account. 
 
We will have a Christmas luncheon this year 
instead of a dinner party.  We hope everyone 
will attend. 
 

Good Samaritan House 
 

Members of the Carrollton Civic Woman’s 
Club are especially invited to attend the ribbon 
cutting ceremony and open house for the new 
Good Samaritan Transitional House on 
Wednesday, August 25, from 11:00 a.m. until 
1:00 p.m. The decoration of the apartments in 
the Good Samaritan House is this year’s CIP 
orihect, and the CCWC will be listed on a 
plaque to be mounted at the House. 
 
The Good Samaritan House is on North 
Lakeshore Drive across from the East 
Carrollton Recreation Center.  Park at the 
Recreation Center.  For directions, call 770-
834-1141. 
 
The Club is still raising funds to pay for the 
artwork purchased for the apartments.  We are 
currently about $400 short.  If you would like 
to make a donation, contact Karen. 
 

Reception 
 

The reception held July 25 to honor Tish and 
Karen was a great success.  About 150 persons 
came by to greet them and enjoy punch, fruit,  
and cookies.  The Club received lovely thank 
you notes from both honorees.  Special thanks 

to Glenda Banks and Betty White and to 
everyone who participated. 
 
Lost Lid:  After the reception CCAC staff 
found a Rubbermaid lid that someone left 
behind.  The owner can pick it up from Martha 
Ann. 
 

Department Reports 
 
Arts:  Volunteers are needed to usher at 
Chapter Two performances at the CCAC in 
September and to help at the Fine Arts Mecca 
festival, also at the CCAC, September 18 -19. 
 
Conservation:  There will not be a department 
meeting in September. 
 
Education:  We have had two meetings with 
community leaders concerning the 
development of a partnership with the Ferst 
Foundation for Childhood Literacy.  The 
group is working to identify a community 
action team and create committees.  For more 
information about the program, contact Penny 
Ayers at 770-854-4801. 
 
Home Life:  HOSPICE will have a yard sale 
on September 18 from 8:00 a.m. until 2:00 
p.m.  The sale will be in front of the Hospice 
building at 710 Dixie Street (the old 
Anderson’s Florist building).  Donations can 
be taken to the Hospice office. 
 
Public Affairs:  Needs at New Hope Boys’ 
Home:  laundry detergent, notebook paper, 
contributions to building fund 
 
Needs at Emergency Shelter:  canned fruits 
and soups, paper products, laundry detergent, 
toiletries 
 
Clipping Coupons:  Remember to give 
coupons to Martha Ann Saunders for overseas 
families in the military (no restaurant coupons, 
please).  The total value of coupons clipped in 
July was $1,024.50. 
 

Legislative Committee Report 
 
HealthTRAK Georgia is the state’s first 
centralized source of web-based and printed 
materials analyzing health policy in Georgia.  
Keep up with news and legislative action on 
health issues.  www.healthtrakga.org. 

http://www.healthtrakga.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


